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Business Item 

Transportation Committee Item: 2008-310T 
Meeting date:  November 10, 2008 
Metropolitan Council Meeting December 10, 2008 

 

 
ADVISORY INFORMATION 

Date: October 31, 2008 
Subject: Sole Source Contract with Safe Travel Inc.  

District(s), Member(s):  All 
Policy/Legal Reference: Procurement Procedures, section 10.4.1 

Staff Prepared/Presented: Arlene McCarthy, Director MTS (651) 602-1754 
Gerri Sutton, Ass’t Dir. Contracted Transit Services (651) 602-1672 
Andrew Krueger, Manager Customer Service (651) 602-1679  
Joel Kulow, Metro Transit Procurement (612) 349-5063 

Division/Department: Metropolitan Transportation Services / Metro Mobility 

Proposed Action 
That the Metropolitan Council authorize the Regional Administrator to: 

1. Terminate the existing contract with Safe Travel, a sole proprietorship wholly owned by Deena Smith. 
2. Execute a contract with Safe Travel Inc., a Minnesota Corporation established by Deena Smith in an 

amount not to exceed $385,260.  The term of the contract shall not extend beyond January 31, 2011. 

Background 
In October 2007, the Council issued a Request for Proposals (RFP) for travel instruction and related services in 
conjunction with Metro Mobility’s Travel Instruction Program.  Travel instruction programs are designed to help 
people with disabilities learn how to use and take advantage of regular route public transit.  The programs 
instruct persons how to use accessible regular route buses as an alternative to more costly door-through-door 
ADA paratransit services.  Safe Travel, a sole proprietorship wholly owned by Deena Smith, was the only entity 
to respond to the RFP.  The price proposed by Safe Travel was deemed fair and reasonable based on the previous 
contract for similar services.  The Council approved the contract with Safe Travel at its December 12, 2007 
meeting.  (Business Item 2007-393, attached) 
 
In 2008 upon advice from her financial advisor Deena Smith established Safe Travel Inc. for tax purposes.  Safe 
Travel Inc. is a domestic corporation incorporated in the state of Minnesota under Chapter 302A.  Safe Travel 
Inc. has agreed, by motion of its board of directors, to perform all services required by the contract with Safe 
Travel “in accordance with the terms of the contract.” 

Rationale 
If the Council approves this proposed contract with Safe Travel, Inc, the terms, conditions, and amount of the 
contract would remain unchanged except for minor modifications necessary because of the change in contractors.  
The Council and the current contractor would mutually agree to terminate the current contract and the Council 
would enter into a new contract with Safe Travel Inc. for the remaining term of the original contract.  Since the 
“legal entity” with whom the Council would be contracting is changing from a sole proprietorship to a 
corporation, Council action was deemed necessary by staff.  However, because the original contract was 
competitively procured less than one year ago, the conditions, term and amount of the contract will be 
unchanged, and staff does not believe new responses would be received if an RFP were reissued. Staff 
recommends proceeding on a sole source contract basis.  

Funding 
The Travel Instruction program is included in Metro Mobility’s 2009 operating budget. 

Known Support/Opposition / Issue(s) 
There is no known opposition. 
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